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CHAPTER MEETING        
  “How to plan and run a group Fly-out” 
Herb Harney will be presenting his best tips 
and tricks on how to plan and execute a  
successful Fly-Out. Last year, a group of  
local aviators flew out to Yellowstone  
National Park to see geysers and buffalo.  
Herb will share with us the planning that was involved with this flight 
along with other flights the group has done. 

 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER   
   It’s beginning to look a lot like spring and my thoughts  
turn to flying.  Well, not only flying but also volunteering.   
EAA has several activities to encourage people to get off  
the ground and see what the world looks like from a few  
thousand feet.   
  EAA145 is hosting the return of the EAA Ford Tri-Motor  
to Grand Rapids on May 16 to 19.  The flights will be  
staged out of Signature FBO at GRR.  Of course you will  
have a chance to volunteer in the operation. What a great  
way to introduce the public to general aviation.  
  The Young Eagle program has introduced millions of  
young people to the thrill of flight.  After the young people  
grow up, the Eagle Flight program is offering free flights  
for adults.  As you know, these programs are operated by  
volunteers like you.  EAA 145 is participating in several  
events this summer and looking for volunteers to make them successful.  Your participation in these 
EAA programs will help keep the spirit of Sport Aviation alive in west Michigan.  So, get ready to fly 
and volunteer…I’ll be asking! 
Keep them Flying, Dick 
 
YOUNG EAGLES 
  The Young Eagles events for 2019 are shaping up.  Here is what we know so far: May 4th, West 
Michigan Aviation Academy students @ GRR (EAA145),  June 1st & July 13th @ Grand Haven 
(EAA211), August 10th @ Sparta (EAA704), and Wings of Mercy event @ Tulip City on August 17th. 
We are also working with Plainwell Aviation and STEM Academy (PASA) and Grand Valley State 
University (GVSU) to schedule events.  Please let me know if you are interested in helping with the 
Young Eagle events.  Thanks, Dick 

 
WEEKS HANGAR TRIP 
The date for EAA145 annual trip (#29) to the Kermit  
Weeks Hangar is the weekend of April 26 to 28.    
The trip is full, with 14 volunteers going to Oshkosh. 
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Calkins Field Aviation LLC 
   Pete Steinbacher of Calkins Field Aviation LLC, is our local source for all your maintenance 
needs, right here at Riverview. Pete has an A&P license, along with Inspection Authorization. 
Pete provides Annual Inspections, 100-hour inspections if req’d, maintenance and repairs on all 
types of aircraft. He has done extensive renovations to the main hangar at Riverview. There is a 
fully functional machine shop. 
   Pete is also an experimenter. He is almost finished with a Piper 
Cub project, and has a Pietenpol project waiting in the wings. 
    Pictured below are Pete Steinbacher, Bill Willyard, and Larry 
Baine. Larry and Bill often help Pete with the projects; be it a 2nd 
set of eyes to double-check work, or strong arms to help move  
items around.  
 
  Pete can be reached at (616)889-5971 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
EAA145 HANGAR 
- Todd Verhage is installing a new engine analyzer on his powered parachute. 
- Scott Dykstra is testing the avionics in his RV-9A project. 

-The Chapter now has a form for members to fill out if they want to put a project in the hangar.  

-Hangar space is available for anyone working on a project.  Contact Dick Foster for details. 

 

SPIRIT OF SOUTH HIGH  

'WE BOUGHT A BOMBER!' | Whatever happened to 'The Spirit of South High?' 

"It flew off and they never knew what happened to it." 

  
Author:  Brent Ashcroft - WZZM TV13 
 
GRAND RAPIDS, Mich. - What happens when commitment and dedication intersect with patriotism 
and the power of persuasion?   "The Spirit of South High" is what happens. 
   While World War II was being waged in the late fall of 1942, students from Grand Rapids South 
High School wanted to do their part to change the course of history. Little did the students know that 
their attempt at history would evolve into a true mystery that would take 72 years to solve. 
   "Everything was rationed back then," said Sandra Warren, 1962 graduate of Grand Rapids South 
High School and author of the book We Bought A WWII Bomber. "You couldn't  
buy a coat; you couldn't buy shoes; you couldn't buy milk, bread or eggs because  
all the factories had been converted to doing everything for the war effort." It was  
a rare time in American history when full-time employment intersected with extreme  
deprivation. "People were very willing to give up what they had because the people  
on the home front wanted to get involved," said Warren. "So, they bought war  
bonds." 
   War is expensive and somebody has to pay for it. World War II cost the United  
States $300 billion. By the end of the war, 85 million Americans had purchased  
$187.5 billion in war bonds. That means more than half the cost of the war was  
paid for, thanks to the patriotism and personal sacrifices of the American citizens. 
   Discussions about the war happened daily in Henry Mulder's civics class at South  
High School. "There was a weekly reader that Mr. Mulder would read to the class,"  
added Warren. "It was sent to all the classrooms, and during the war years, it was  



very specific." One of the last newsletters in 1942 detailed a campaign about how to buy a bomber. 
Mr. Mulder read about it to his 8th grade class. 

   Sitting in the back of the class was Arthur Blackport. 

"It wasn't like me to raise my hand in class," said Blackport, 90. "But when Mr. Mulder started 

talking to us about the 'Buy a Bomber' campaign, something compelled me to raise my hand and 

say, 'why can't we do that?'" 

Warren says Mr. Mulder thought Blackport's idea was a good one, so he sent him and fellow 

classmate Mel Hartger down to principal Sherman Coryell's office. 

"Mr. Coryell was all for the idea, and therein started South High's involvement," said Warren. 

A committee to run the 'Buy a Bomber' campaign soon formed. Blackport and Hartger were joined 

by seniors David Dutcher, Grace Moyer and Ruth Ann Jenkins. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"The rules [of the campaign] stated that if you could prove that you instigated war bond sales of up 

to $75,000, you could buy a pursuit fighter," said Warren. "But, if you could show proof that you 

initiated war bond sales of up to $300,000, you could buy a B-17 or a B-24 bomber." 

The committee decided they wanted to try their shot at the pursuit fighter. 

"They came up with a self-imposed deadline for raising the money," said Warren. "They gave 

themselves 14 weeks." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   The campaign started in December 1942 and ended April 1, 1943. "The sales started coming in," 

said Warren. "The stamps were sold at the school, then the students had to go to the banks and 

convince banks to get involved." There was no internet, computers or television in the early 1940s. 

All the kids had to get the word out about the campaign were newspapers, radio and posters they 

drew by hand. Most of the students went door to door attempting to sell the war bonds. 

   "I remember going around my neighborhood asking people to buy bonds," said Leonard 

Stormzand, 91, and member of the South High class of 1947. "People had lots of money back then 

so they all contributed."  

   "It got to be more than we expected it to be," said Barbara Davidson-Termeer, 91, member of 

South High's class of 1947 who also sold war bonds to help the campaign. "We brought in so much 

money." 

   Five weeks after the campaign started, the students had raised the $75,000 they needed for the 

pursuit fighter. They reached their goal a month before their deadline, so they decided they wanted 

to keep the campaign going and try to go after the B-17 Bomber. 

   "They still had their deadline of April 1st sitting out there five weeks away," said Warren. "So, the 

students created a new poster and initiated another campaign." 

   "So, we went back out to see our  

neighbors and relatives [to see if  

they'd be willing to buy more bonds],  

said Davidson-Termeer. "They just  

kept right on buying." 

  "To their astonishment, two weeks  
later, the students had reached  
$300,000 in sales, " said Warren.  
"Of course, you don't stop a train,  
and people were still going to the  
banks and donating to the campaign." 
When the dust settled, a grand total  
of $375,000 was raised in war bond  
sales. 
   "It was quite an effort," added  
Stormzand. On April 6, 1943, the  
B-17 bomber that the students  
bought flew into Grand Rapids  
and landed at Kent County Airport. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   An estimated 5,000 people, including many of the students who contributed to the 'Buy a Bomber' 
campaign, came to the airport to see the plane and take part in the commemoration. 
   "We all watched it fly in and land," said Stormzand. "The band marched down Madison Avenue, 
and people drove by with flags hanging out their windows." 
Many dignitaries gave speeches at the commemoration including Michigan Governor Harry Kelly. 
   "The bomber was named 'The Spirit of South High,'" said Warren. "It was painted on the fuselage 
and all the students were so proud of it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   "They all thought this was the bomber that was going to win the war." Many of the students got 
their pictures taken next to the plane and some even got to tour it. 
   "I think everybody was proud of it," said Stormzand. "It was quite a thing to get that many 
students together to walk out to the airport and see that plane being christened," said Davidson-
Termeer. 
   But when the bomber taxied down the runway and lifted off from the airport that day, everybody 
wondered what happened to it. Where did it go? How did it help the war? 
   It would take 47 years before any information was discovered about the bomber and its 
involvement in the war effort. "In 1990, former South High student Robert Tuffelmire, who was a 
historian by trade, decided he was going to find out what happened to the bomber," said Warren. 
"[Tuffelmire] started searching old newspaper articles, historical archives and military offices." 
Individuals Tuffelmire contacted at the Army Air Force Historical Research Center in Mobile, Alabama 
sounded helpful but indicated that it may take a long time before they find any helpful information. 
"[Tuffelmire] decided to try a different approach," said Warren. "He contacted the big guy, and the 
big guy for South High alums is Gerald R. Ford." Gerald Ford was a 1931 graduate from Grand 
Rapids South High School and would eventually become the 38th President of the United States. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   "President Ford contacted the United States Department of Defense and got immediate results," 
said Warren. "The report that came back was very disheartening." 
The report stated that the B-17 bomber was used for training purposes and was never involved in 
any actual war battles. 
   'When the surviving South High alums caught wind of this news, they were very disappointed that 
their plane didn't win the war like they thought it might when they watched it fly away in 1943," said 
Warren. "They were glad, however, to finally learn some details about the plane after nearly a half 
century of knowing nothing." 
   The story about the B-17 bomber didn't end there. In 2012, Joe Rogers, another South High alum, 
decided he wanted to dig deeper into what happened to the bomber. "[Joe Rogers] wanted to find 
out how many pilots were trained on the bomber," said Warren. "In 2012, we had something we 
didn't have in 1990, and that was the internet." Joe Googled the tail number of the plane - 229577. 
"Instead of finding the log to find out how many pilots were trained, [Joe] found a crash report 
which said the bomber crashed in Meadows of Dan, Virginia. 
   "Now we had the start of a different story emerging." The report stated on the evening of Oct. 1, 
1944, the bomber took off from Lockbourne Air Force Base in Columbus, Ohio on a routine training 
mission en route to Maxwell Air Force Base in Montgomery, Alabama. The flight plan had the plane 
and its six crew members, returning to Lockbourne later that same evening. 
   But that didn't happen. 
   "There was fog in the area, but the captain was still cleared for takeoff [from Maxwell Air Force 
Base]," said Warren. "By the time they were flying over Chattanooga, Tennessee, the fog was so 
thick, the radio engineers could not hear the beeps and they got lost in the fog. 
   "The captain had no other option but to fly around until he ran out of gas and then ditch the 
plane." All six crew members were able to safely parachute from the bomber before it crashed into a 
field near Mabry's Mill on the Blue Ridge Parkway. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   It took 72 years for the truth about what happened to "The Spirit of South High Bomber" to finally 
be discovered, but that wasn't enough for Sandra Warren. 
"I have a hard time letting things go when something this unique happens at a very unique historical 
site," said Warren. "I thought that there should be some sort of marker placed at the crash site so 
that people know what happened here." 
   In May 2016, Sandra began reaching out to as many South High alums as she could find, 
requesting that they sign a petition so that a marker can be approved. She managed to get 324 
signatures on the petition. In August 2016, she got approval for the marker, and several alums 
donated whatever they could to help pay for it. 
   "The crash site has been declared an archeological site because there are still pieces of the 
bomber buried there," said Warren. 
   In late spring of 2018, the marker was being created and Sandra decided she wanted to put 
together a dedication event and invite South High alums to attend. 
"We ultimately decided that the dedication of the marker should happen 74 years to the day the 
bomber crashed in the field," said Warren. "So, we settled on Oct. 1, 2018." 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   On that day, South High alums from all over the United States made their way to Meadows of Dan, 
Virginia, to support the dedication. Sandra spoke, then she pulled the blue cardboard cover away, 
revealing the 24' x 36' marker to the public for the first time. 
   A piece of Grand Rapids South High School - a school that closed its doors for good in 1968 - will 
be remembered forever in a small town in southern Virginia. 
   "The full story about the bomber is complete," added Warren. "It started in the spring of 1943 and 
ended in the fall of 2018. "Better late than never." 
   The Spirit of South High may have started as a campaign to buy a plane, but it evolved into a 
culture that has kept connections between alums for decades. 
That "Spirit" has proven that it refuses to fade. 
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EAA Chapter 145 website:   www.145.eaachapter.org      

EAA National website:   www.eaa.org 
Riverview Facebook:  www.facebook.com/pages/Riverview-Airport/115468211816419 

 
      DUES ARE NOW BEING COLLECTED 
Dues of $35.00 are payable to "EAA CHAPTER 145" and can be mailed to Bob Swietek  
at the address listed at the end of the newsletter or brought to the monthly chapter  
meeting. If you need to make any updates on your contact information, please include  
the tear-off slip for member data and update with your payment. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS  

Apr 2-7 Lakeland Florida   SUN-N-FUN  

Apr 13 Riverview Airport (08C)   Meeting – Herb Harney – Flying Trip Planning 
Apr 26-28  Oshkosh (OSH)   Week’s Hangar Work Weekend 
May 11 Riverview Airport (08C)   Meeting – Dennis Hutchinson - Davis DA-2 
May 18 Price’s Airport (9G2)  Dawn Patrol - Linden 
May 18-22 Gatlinburg, TN (KGKT)  Riverview Pilot’s Trip – Great Smoky National Park 
June 1 Grand Haven (3GM)  Dawn Patrol – breakfast/lunch & Y.E.’s 
June 8 Park Township (HLM)  Breakfast Fly-In 
June 8 Riverview Airport (08C)   Meeting – Air Academy Camp – Eli & Owen 
June 18-22 LockHaven, PA (KLHV)  Sentimental Journey Piper Cub Fly-In 
July 3-7 Battle Creek Airport  Battle Creek Airshow & Balloon Festival 
July 6 Wexford (KCAD)   Cadillac Breakfast Fly-In 
July 22-28 Wittman Field (OSH)  OSHKOSH 2019 
July30-Aug3 Mentone, IN (C92)   P.R.A. Convention - Gryocopters 
Aug 3-4 Willow Run Airport   Thunder Over Michigan Airshow – Ypsilanti MI 
Aug29-Sept3 Ottumwa, Iowa   Antique Airfield Fly-In    www.antiqueairfield.com 
September Michigan Air Tour   www.michiganairtour.org 
 

If you know of events that should be on the event calendar, please e-mail them to me 
If you would like to be on the e-mail list for meeting and event reminders, or if you would like to receive the newsletter 

electronically, which is full color and delivered days before the print version… please send your e-mail address to:  
randall.houtman@dematic.com 

 

The 2019 Officers for EAA145: 
 
President,  Dick Foster  
(538-8849 c172foster@gmail.com)  
 
Vice President, Bruce Whitman  
(897-9846 bwhitmanpe@gmail.com) 
 
Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Swietek  
6962 Bridgewater Dr. SE 
Grand Rapids,MI 49546 
(676-2951  airdale69@aol.com) 

 
Newsletter Editor, Randy Houtman  
(randall.houtman@dematic.com)  
 

 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   (as of April 1st) 

     

   Liabilities: $4055.00 

   Cash:     $200.85     Checking: $93.07 

 Savings: $3086.09     Total:  $3380.01 

 

 

Website Editor, Bill Willyard 
    (wgwillyard@att.net) 
       

 
EAA CHAPTER 145 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM 

DUES ARE $35.00 PER YEAR – JANUARY 1st to DECEMBER 31st  
Name ________________________________________  
Co-Pilot / Spouse _______________________________  
Address ______________________________________  
City __________________________________________  
State / Zip _____________________________________  
e-mail address _________________________________  
Home Phone ___________________________________  
Work Phone ___________________________________  
National Membership # ___________________________ 

 
Aircraft Owned  _________________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
Projects / % Compete ____________________________ 
______________________________________________ 
 
Bring this form to the next meeting or mail to: 
 
EAA Chapter 145 Treasurer 
6962 Bridgewater Dr. SE 
Grand Rapids, MI, 49546 
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